
 Clerk’s Report to Bawdsey Parish Council Meeting of January 2020 

Clerk’s actions: 

1. Put in and received insurance claim for SID repair 

2. Bought Hi-viz jackets for Speedwatch team 

3. Bought post for dog bin in Red House Farm Lane 

4. Convened Green Group and determined actions that could be put into effect in Bawdsey 

5. Asked Alfred Williams Trust about retention of £1,000 grant for community amenity-granted 

6. Asked Orwell Housing for update about receding kerb at entrance to the new development 

7. Asked about status of connectivity mast planning application on the Manor Estate 

8. Asked for cost of weather station. Helen Burningham has sent two quotations 

9. Reported tractor-related damage to the verge opposite Paddock View to Red House Farm 

10. Asked whether Bawdsey Bird Club could monitor bird boxes at the amenity site 

11. Answered survey by SALC about planning procedures and concerns 

12. Put ZW Now magazines in the village hall (local recycling mag) 

13. Requested the local police officer attend the next PC meeting (can’t make the revised date) 

14. Reported damage to the tin chapel to Robert Scrimgeour 

15. Advertised clerk’s post in Village Voice and Bawdsey Bulletin 

 

Correspondence received: 

 

1. Invitation to East Suffolk Budget Review on January 14th 

2. Invitation to SALC Area Forum at Darsham Thursday 23rd January 

3. Invitation to Planning seminar for town and parish councils on Friday 24th January (fully booked) 

or at Lowestoft on Monday 27th January 

4. Invitation to a Climate Change Conference in Lowestoft on Monday 3rd February 

5. Together Against Sizewell C (TASC) seeking judicial review of East Suffolk’s decision to allow 

felling of Coronation Wood by EDF. 

6.  Invitation by TASC to view the film The Nuclear Trap at Stratford St Andrew on Sunday 2nd 

February from 2-5pm which highlights the challenges faced by EDF as it develops the complex 

design of the European Pressurised Reactor.   

7. Woodbridge, Melton and Deben Peninsula Community Partnership is holding its next meeting on 

Thursday 27th February (response by 7 Feb). Does BPC wish to have representation? 

8. Request for donation from Neighbourhood Watch and Headway 

9. Resident letter received relating to repair of footpath in Bawdsey starting 6th January  

10. Natural England sent notice of when an update will be forthcoming following consultation with 

landowners regarding route from Bawdsey Quay to Ramsholt 

11. Police Commission seeking views on a rise in the police element of the precept of 4% 

12. Greenprint Forum sent list of vendors offering refills of detergent and other products  

13. Recycling Talk by Sharon Lockhart in Woodbridge FCC on 31st January at 6.30-8.30pm put on by 

Transition Woodbridge 

14. New set of AONB grants- closing date mid-March 

15. Update from Barry Zinns about judicial review of PGL Lake 

16. Alde/Ore Community Partnership has changed its name from Alde and Ore Estuary Partnership. 

Inaugural meeting on 30th January. 



 

 

 


